
 

 

Town of Barkmere Q.C. 

Message from the Mayor 

A nother year has come for the Town of Barkmere, now going on the 90th
 of its existence. And 

just like its oldest resident, Mr. Paul Baril, who has turned 97, the Town keeps going and 

going. And that going will be busy for our Town this year. 

 

As we announced last year, we need to rebuild our condemned Town Hall, and most probably com-

bine it with the Community Centre, as the current one has its own problems as a public building. In 

May, the Council has hired a team of architects from Mont-Tremblant to design and devise our new 

ñhomeò. You can read more about this in the article from Councillor Tim Kalil. This project will evolve 

rapidly during the next few months, and I invite you to follow the progress in our Echoes from Bark-

mere, compiled and published monthly by Councillor Chantal Raymond. Chantal is also the driving 

force in the project of creating a new nature trail on Goulden Island, of which she talks about in 

these pages. 

The Town Hall is not our only structure that needs attention. We still have to secure financing for the 

rehabilitation of the dam at the outlet of the Lake. But financing or not, urgent repairs are required to 

protect the current dam structurally, as it has lost its protective planks on its frontal portion. We will 

also have works happening in the landing area this summer, as we will be installing a dry hydrant 

for fire trucks to refill. 

Our collection areas at the landing and at Duncan Road will have to be reviewed. My fellow Council-

lors are often teasing me, by saying that my favorite topic of discussion is waste management, or 

more succinctly: garbage!  And after six years of dealing with this serious problem, I have a lot to 

say! Too much for this page, so I have added a separate article that I invite you to read. 

Back in November, I was telling you on this page how happy I was with our ñnewò director general. 

Well, I do not know if the situation with our garbage containers is responsible, but she already left 

us. This unexpected departure has given us the opportunity to hire Mr. Steve Deschenes for this 

position. Steve comes with a lot of experience in managing territories and has also worked for gov-

ernment agencies. I welcome him to Barkmere, and I am looking forward to working with him, as 

well as with Dave Roy, our dedicated building and environmental inspector. 
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There are clouds in our blue skies, though. The recent cuts made by the Quebec government 

have affected many municipalities and our Regional Municipality (MRC) as well. Pressure will be 

hard on financially healthy municipalities like Barkmere to share in the growing costs of others. 

Already, the MRC is pushing forward with a project of a regional entity to regroup all the fire ser-

vices. The current proposal would result in more than doubling what Barkmere is currently paying. 

And the mayors of our surrounding municipalities are openly talking about merger of our small 

municipalities, as does the Minister of Municipal Affairs. Perhaps there are more services that can 

be shared, just like we did in the past with the fire services and the first responders, and we will 

keep listening to proposals that are mutually beneficial. But I do not believe that our community 

has anything to gain in a fusion. We have one of the lowest taxation rates in the Province, defi-

nitely lower than our neighbours. We do not have costly services like road maintenance, a choice 

we made in the past, which we want to continue, and which benefits us greatly.  

And most of all, having our own Town, we can decide of our future as a community, instead of 

having others decide for us. A future, which I hope, will be a continuation of the preservation of 

Bark Lake as the natural jewel that it is. Your Council and your Mayor will greatly need your sup-

port to keep Barkmere going. And not going away. 

T he Town of Barkmere relies mainly on a general property tax levy for 

its operations, and capital expenditures.  Barkmere has one of the lowest 

general tax rate in the Province of Qu®bec.  And apart from two specific 

taxes for the maintenance of Duncan Road and Priestôs Road, billed only 

to the properties adjacent to these roads, the general tax is all inclusive:  

there are no special tax for waste management, police, water, etc. like oth-

er municipalities do. 

 

It is very important that each taxpayer pay their taxes and other charges in 
full and on time.  If this is not so, the other tax payers have to pay for the 
extra costs that would be incurred by the Town to manage the delinquent 
accounts.  These accounts are charged interest of 15% and penalty of 
10%.  The Town is normally required to pay 15% in fees to a legal firm to 
collect the unpaid accounts.  Since the beginning of 2015, the Town has 
been working on two files whereby a legal firm specialised in municipal col-
lection has been hired.  So far, one taxpayer has paid the full amount a few 
weeks ago.  To keep up neighborly relations we count on your punctuality! 
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BARKMERE DRY HYDRANT PROJECTñUPDATE 

By Bruce MacNab 

After two years of delays, a dry hydrant will be installed in the landing area this sum-
mer.  The work is scheduled for July 13-14th. It is possible that a section of the parking 
area will be closed during this period. 

 

                     Location plan

 

 

The surveyors will contact the residents directly in the 2016-2018 timeframe for an appointment on their 
properties.  Based on documentation provided and an inspection of the lots, the lot area and dimensions will 
be corrected if necessary.  A consultation will follow with all residents to present the new lots, and to provide 
explanations and answer questions on an individual basis.  In case of disagreement, the land owner can re-
quest a further analysis of the survey. 

   

The cadastral reform will not include : 

¶ Analysis of rights of way 

¶ Placing any land markings (posts, markers) 

¶ Crown land surveys 
 

For more information, please consult: https://www.mern.gouv.qc.ca/land/cadastre/index.jsp 

 https://mern.gouv.qc.ca/english/land/cadastre/index.jsp 

This type of hydrant consists of permanent non-
pressurized piping system from the lake to a location 
within 10 feet of a permanent road.   This would allow 
the firemen to hook the fire truck up directly to the hy-
drant and pump water into their tank.  

Once the installation is complete, the residents of the 
village will be able to request a reduction of their home 
insurance based on their distance from the dry hydrant. 

 

Cadastral Reform ï Barkmere 2015-2019 

 

The MERN has begun to prepare a new cadastral plan 
to represent all properties accurately. 

Currently, the land registers are based on surveys 
done around 1860.  It is estimated that 50% of these 
plans contain inaccuracies, or are incomplete.  The 
range and lot numbers will be replaced by a 7 digit 
unique number.  The firm of B®dard-Tremblay has 
been mandated to perform this work. 

https://mern.gouv.qc.ca/english/land/cadastre/index.jsp
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Environmental Matters 

By Jake Chadwick 

Water Quality 

As usual, we are pleased to report on our water quality testing results for last season.  
Once again we tested for important biophysical parameters every month from May through November.   

 

Below is the classic summary diagram from the ñR®seau de Surveillance Volontaire des Lacs (RSVL)ò pro-

gram run by the Minist¯re du D®veloppement Durable, de lôEnvironnement et Lutte contre les Change-

ments Climatiques (old MDDEP) in conjunction with the BLPA.  The program shows where our lake is posi-

tioned on three important measurements of water quality: 1) total phosphorus; 2) chlorophyll ñaò; and, 3) 

transparency. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The results showed little movement versus last year and confirm once again that the lake is in the Oligo-

trophic phase of its life.  In the case of phosphorus, we continue to get average readings at the lower end 

of the scale putting the lake in the Ultra-Oligotrophic zone which is good news since a low nutrients level 

mitigates the development of undesirable aquatic plant life and premature aging of the lake.    We will con-

tinue to monitor these parameters this coming season under the RSVL program with the BLPA and within 

the CCEôs own water testing program to further build our database of water test results. 

 

We also conducted fecal coliform tests at various points on the lake as well as the outlet stream.  The re-

sults in the lake were excellent but we did get one higher than normal reading in the outlet stream which we 

will recheck in the spring.  It was a rainy day with associated higher run-off which likely contributed to the 

reading.   
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Overall the results of all the 2014 water tests were very good and the quality of water in the lake remains ex-

cellent.   The complete 2014 Water Quality report is being finalized and will be posted soon on the Town 

website.  I encourage you to review it to familiarize yourselves with the type of testing we are doing and the 

results.  You can also see the summary results of the RSVL program at the following link:  http://

www.mddelcc.gouv.qc.ca/eau/rsvl/index.asp 

 

Shoreline Restoration Project 

Protecting our shoreline is the most important way to preserve the quality of our lake water.  With the in-

creasing level of development around the lake shoreline preservation will become more and more important.  

With this in mind, we started a new initiative in 2014 to work towards reclaiming damaged shoreline as deter-

mined by the 2013 Biofilia study.  In that study, the shorelines deemed ñhighly disturbedò will be the focus of 

our efforts.  Last summer, a major initiative took place at the Tate Vandewater property in Wentworth Bay 

that was seriously damaged by the storm in July of 2013.  With the help of volunteers, notably the Jack fami-

ly, and a biologist from the Organisation de Bassin Versant hundreds of sapling trees and shrubs were plant-

ed in the damaged areas.  We are looking forward to seeing the results this spring.   

 

 

 

(above) Tate Vandewater Property Before Planting 

 

http://www.mddelcc.gouv.qc.ca/eau/rsvl/index.asp
http://www.mddelcc.gouv.qc.ca/eau/rsvl/index.asp

